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The Honorable Steven T. Mnuchin 
Secretary 

US Department of Treasury 
1500 Pennsylvania A venue, NW 
Washington, DC 20220 

The Honorable Charles P. Rettig 

Commissioner 
Internal Revenue Service 
1111 Constitution A venue NW 
Washington, DC 20224 

April 17, 2019 

The Honorable Mick Mulvaney 
Director 
Office of Management and Budget 
725 17th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20503 

Dear Secretary Mnuchin, Director Mulvaney, and Commissioner Rettig: 

As you develop regulations for the implementation of the Opportunity Zones (OZ) program-as 
designed in the Investing in Opportunity Act and enacted as part of the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act­
we urge you to honor the program's fundamental goal of benefiting economically distressed 
communities through private investment incentives. While this unique program has significant 
potential for transformative economic and community development, it is critically important to 

ensure the program does not create one-sided "opportunity" that takes advantage of or brings 
economic harm to those most in need of its aid. The regulations designed by the federal 
government must include protections that prevent rapid gentrification and support the intended 
vision of community revitalization, economic growth, job creation, and long-term, sustainable 
investment. 

This program was conceived to enable a broad array of private equity fund managers and 
investors to pool their resources, potentially increasing the scale of investments going to 
underserved areas. All across the United States, communities are eagerly making arrangements 
to attract long-term, patient private capital to invest in the 8,762 eligible low-income rural and 

urban zones. 
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This program holds exciting potential. If thoughtfully and intentionally implemented, it has the 
potential to address our uneven economic recovery and persistent lack of growth that continues 
to negatively impact many struggling communities. The regulations designed by the federal 
government must include protections that prevent rapid gentrification and support the intended 
vision of community revitalization, economic growth, job creation, and long-term, sustainable 
investment. However, without established regulatory guardrails there is little guarantee the 

program will benefit low-income persons. For example, the return on investments in OZs will 
likely be disproportionately accrued by already wealthy investors, leaving the distressed 
communities and residents with less than favorable results. As such, your agencies should ensure 
the program implements key protective measures for these struggling communities. 
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